

Richard Smith

From: Douglas Caldwell [douglas.caldwell@moray.gov.uk]
Sent: 13 October 2009 11:46
To: richard.smith@moray.gov.uk
Subject: RE: Myreton Additional Wind Turbines app 09/00247/FUL

Richard

Further to this email and your telephone message I confirm that I am in agreement with the need for a condition to prevent implementation of consent for the currently derelict property, should the new turbines be approved.

Many thanks

Douglas

-----Original Message-----

From: Richard Smith [mailto:richard.smith@moray.gov.uk]
Sent: 25 September 2009 15:35
To: Oliver Penney
Cc: Douglas Caldwell
Subject: RE: Myreton Additional Wind Turbines app 09/00247/FUL

Dear Oliver,

Thanks for your email and voicemail message. Apologies for the delayed response.

1. Consultation responses have been received from Development Plans and SNH. I'm starting to draw all the various elements of the proposal together and will begin drafting a report next week. It's unclear at this stage whether it will need to go to committee - once I know I'll come back to you.
2. The project went in the paper again on the advice of the Development Plans Section that the proposal was a departure to the development plan because it lies outwith the preferred search area for wind development and is out of scale with its surroundings.
3. Re objections, none have been received as yet bar a letter of concern from the Community Council about cumulative impact.
4. Re the agreed date of extension, this is 30 Sep. Once this expires I'll arrange for a further letter to be issued.
5. Re likely requests for additional information, with regard to the derelict building which has an extant consent for conversion and your statement that your client will abandon this if the wind turbines are approved, a condition would be required preventing implementation of this consent in addition to the wind turbine approval. Please confirm your agreement in this regard.
6. Re the single consented turbine, Jim would be the first point of contact. Please ensure that any email correspondence is copied to me so that I'm kept abreast of matters.

Regards,

Richard Smith
Planning Officer
Development Management
tel 01343 563256
fax 01343 563263

the addressee. If this e-mail has been sent to you by mistake, please notify postmaster@moray.gov.uk as soon as possible; you should then delete this e-mail from your computer.
Moray_Council_disclaimer.

-----Original Message-----

From: oliver penney [mailto:oliverpenney@serenenergy.co.uk]

Sent: 23 September 2009 16:42

To: richard.smith@moray.gov.uk

Subject: Myreton Additional Wind Turbines

Dear Richard,

There are a number of questions i would like to ask you about the project and status of the planning permission. I have listed these below:

1. Can you update me with the progress of the planning application to date, specifically with respect to the cumulative impact assessment, but also with its status as a whole. Do you have a decision or committee date in mind yet?
2. Why did the project go back out into the paper for the 3rd time?
3. Have you received any objections to the project. I know that the final date for objections is the 1st October. Can you send me any objections following this date?
4. Have we passed the date of the last extension? If so can you please send me a letter requesting a further two months for decision time?
5. Are there any other requests for additional information? If so can you please let me know so i can set about answering these requests as soon as possible?
6. Finally, i have a question regarding one of the conditions for the single consented wind turbine at Myreton. As Jim Martin was the planning officer dealing with the project at this time, will i need to pass any queries to him directly?

Thank you very much for taking the time to read this e mail. I look forward to hearing from you in the not to distant future.

Kindest regards

Oliver Penney

Seren Energy Ltd,
1 High Street,
Clydach,
Swansea.
SA6 5LG

Tel: 01792 844007

Fax: 01792 846404

www.serenenergy.co.uk